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August 26, 2022 
Feast of St. Teresa Jornet Ibars 
 
Mrs. Johnnette S. Benkovic Williams, President  
Living His Life Abundantly®, Inc. 
P.O. Box 15907 
Clearwater, FL  33766 
 
Dear Mrs. Williams: 
 

As Bishop of the Diocese of St. Petersburg, in which Living His Life 
Abundantly®, Inc. and its outreach, Women of Grace® are situated, I wish to express 
my gratitude to you, the members of your board and all who have supported your 
vibrant apostolate over the years.  Because of the good work being accomplished by 
these ministries which you have founded and nurtured for the past 35 years, 
thousands have grown stronger in their Catholic faith as the result of the conferences, 
retreats, radio and television broadcasts, books, and online resources offered and 
supported by your apostolate. 

 
Please be assured of my prayerful support of Living His Life Abundantly®, Inc. 

and Women of Grace® now and in the years to come.  May the Lord, “who began a 
good work in you, continue to complete it until the day of Christ Jesus” (Phil. 1:6). 

 
With prayers and best wishes to you and your associates, I am 

 
      Sincerely yours in Christ 
 
 
 
      Most Reverend Gregory Parkes 
      Bishop of St. Petersburg 
 
 


